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RESIDENTIAL PRE-CONSTRUCTION 
MEETING 

 

 All fire hydrants shall be installed, functional, and approved by this 
office, prior to the issuance of any building permits. 

 

 Fire apparatus access roads (including temporary turnarounds 
between phases) shall be installed and made serviceable prior to 
the issuance of any building permits. 

 

 Temporary street signs shall be installed at each street intersection 
when construction of new roadways allows passage by vehicles.  
Signs shall be of an approved size, weather resistant and be 
maintained until replaced by permanent signs. 

 

 During and after construction, the fire department shall not be 
deterred or hindered from gaining immediate access to fire 
hydrants. 

 

 During and after construction, fire apparatus access roads shall not 
be obstructed in any manner, including the parking of vehicles.  
All apparatus access roads shall have an unobstructed width of 20 
feet at all times. 

 

 Please contact this office upon completing all fire hydrant 
installations for inspection and approval. 

 
Matt Mitchell 

Division Chief / Fire Marshal 
(317) 776-6336 Ext. 1412 

mmitchell@noblesville.in.us 
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